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Potentate Message 
Dear Nobles and Ladies 

Lady Marilyn and I would like to Thank all of you for your 

confidence in us. We are excited about 2025! It truly is crazy 

how time flies when you’re having fun. I can’t believe we are 

going on the line for the fifth year.  Just yesterday we were 

running for the Divan. We are excited to have Joseph Vargas 

& Lady Norma as our new Oriental Guide. Congratulations!  It 

was a great January Stated Meeting, even though we will miss 

Kim and Julie on the Divan. What a Great year they had. I 

would like to give a shout out to Two-time Past Potentate 

Illustrious Sir Dave Smelser and Past Potentate Illustrious Sir 

Bill Dormady for being our installing officers.  

We are planning a fun filled year for 2025. We plan on 

following in the footsteps of our past potentates but adding a 

few things of our own.  

We will start the year off by going to the East West Shrine 

game in Arlington on January 30th and in February to TSA 

Mid-Winter Business meeting in San Antonio, Feb 6-8.    

Suez will have the 1915 Fire Truck at the Galveston Mardi 

Gras children’s parade on Sunday March 2, and if anyone is 

interested in joining us, please let me know, because it’s a fun parade to attend. While in Galveston we will tour 

the Texas Shriners Children’s Hospital on Monday March 3rd.   

The Potentates Ball will be on Saturday March 22nd at the Suez Shrine Temple. Lady Marilyn has been working 

hard planning the roaring 20’s casino theme. If you can’t make it, you’ll miss out on a lot of FUN. Invitations 

will be going out and we will send notices on Constant Contact email. Please RSVP if you plan to attend. This 

is open to the public, so bring all your family and friends. 

The side of beef raffle and gun raffle will be going on again this year. We have tickets ready to sell, so if you 

need tickets or know anyone who does, please reach out to me or the members of the Divan or call the Suez 

Shrine Temple.  

If you would like to join us, we will be participating in the San Angelo rodeo parade April 5th. This is a Great 

Parade to display our Parade Vehicles.  

We will be traveling to Tyler in June for TSA Ceremonial followed by Imperial Session in Atlanta Georgia in 

July. The gun show will be in August and in October we will be having a fall ceremonial at Suez. It’s going to 

be an exciting busy year.  

Throughout the year we are planning on having many exciting fundraisers, and we are always looking for 

Nobles and Ladies to help volunteer. Please support your Temple and ask what you can do.  

Thank you for all your support,  

Yours in the Faith, 

Josh Scott 

Potentate 
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Happy New Year and Greetings from 

Ziphron Temple No. 100 
 

      Daughters of the Nile Temples across the country 

celebrated Founder’s Day (October 30, 1913) in either late 

October or early November. Ziphron Temple members 

were reminded of our Nile heritage with a short program at the November 3, 

2024 stated session. Our organizational name was derived from the historical 

belief that the annual overflowing of the Nile River in ancient Egypt brought 

joy and peace of mind to the people and the promise of abundant crops to the 

normally arid land. It was the hope of our founders that this organization 

would bring hope and happiness to the hearts of its members through the high 

ideals and inspirational teachings in the initiatory works found in our ritual. 

     Kudos to Suez Shrine for all your hard work in hosting November’s Fez-

tival of Trees fundraiser. The Temple looked beautiful with all the lighted 

trees, and holiday decorations. Ziphron’s theme for our donated tree was 

“Gnome for Christmas” and featured gnome decorations and assorted gift cards on a 7 ft. white flocked tree. We 

wish you continued success in growing this event each year. 

     In November we held a “Game Day” fundraiser at the Shrine Temple were participants played Bridge, 

Mahjong, or Bunco and enjoyed assorted breakfast treats and a lunch featuring homemade soups, salads and 

desserts. An additional “Game Day” fundraiser will be held February 1, 2025 at the Temple. 

    In December Ziphron held an offsite Christmas party for our members at the San Angelo Country Club which 

featured good food, a Christmas cookie exchange, white elephant gift exchange and a Christmas trivia game. In 

spite of the rainy weather, we had a good turnout and enjoyed the opportunity to socialize and just have fun. 

   Looking ahead, my reign as Queen will end in March. I have enjoyed my year as Queen and appreciate all the 

support given me this year. We will celebrate the crowning of our new Queen, Princess Royal-Suzanne Gates, 

on March 8, 2025.  

Queen,  

Nancy Harris  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas party - left to right: 
Pr. Karen Wilson, PQ Jerri Young, PQ Denise Wilkinson, JPQ 
Carolyn Milton, Pr. Barbi Bennett, Pr. Nancy Keister, Queen 
Nancy Harris, Pr. Janice Miller, Pr. Barbara Wright, PQ 
Stormie Reed, PQ Shirley Culp, Pr. Edie Deichmann, Pr. 
Brenda Chapman. Pr. Juanita Baker, PQ Ann Leach  

 

Suez Shrine Fez-Tival of Trees 2025 

Daughters of the Nile Tree 



 



 


